Public Safety Communications Council
Thursday December 10, 2009

Sioux Falls, SD

Minutes

The meeting was called to order by Chair Denny Gorton.

Roll Call of Members – Mandee Brinkman

Additional Items:

1. Board members were changed and corrected to the right ones.
2. Added teleconferencing – Rebekah Cradduck

3. Use of IMT – Andy Alban

Minutes from July 2009 Approved – Brad Steifvater Motioned, Steve Christensen Second, 





Motion Carried

OLD BUSINESS:

1. Budget 
· Jeff Pierce went over handouts
· Budget is where it needs to be
· Status quo approx. $90,000 short
· $10,000 a year for tower funds

· The Budget falls under BIT for this council

· Denny Gorton and Brad Steifvater are concerned about the potential of possible budget cuts.  The Council supports a no loss budget.  Denny suggested that a small group or individual should write a letter to the Governor asking for funding.  There was some discussion on if the letter should be sent to more than just the Governor – like possibly appropriation and Legislatives.  Rebekah Cradduck asked Jeff to break it down between Legislative districts.
· Jeff Pierce should talk to Commissioner Otto Doll about the funding and should ask for help in approaching Governor Rounds and legislation.  Rebekah Cradduck motioned to adopt a PSCC resolution.  Ken Wesche second.  Motion carried.  
· Resolution:

Whereas; the Public Safety Communications Council is charged that “The South Dakota Public Safety Communications Council shall foster collaboration among stakeholders at the local, federal, and state level.”
Whereas, the State of South Dakota has invested in excess of $30,000,000 for the infrastructure to provide state wide communications;

Whereas, local entities have invested budget dollars to participate in the statewide communications system;

Whereas, future upgrades may involve cooperative funding;

Whereas; critical maintenance costs have been deferred;

Whereas: with no increase in support dollars maintenance and required upgrades will continue to be deferred.

Therefore; the PSCC supports and encourages the adoption of the 2011 budget as submitted by Governor Rounds; with the assumption that if new support dollars are available they will be directed toward the identified deferred upgrades and maintenance.

Adopted this 10th day of December, 2009 at Sioux Falls, SD.
2. Homeland Security Funding

· Mike Harmon stated there was a $60,000 increase for funding and that there are not a whole lot of changes with Homeland Security funding.

3. Grant Status

· Mike Harmon went over the PSIC updates…sitting around $2 million.

· The unspent PSIC funds have to be spent at local levels.

· COPS – isn’t much new on this.  Most of the funding has been shifted over to Homeland Security Funding.

· STR – not purchased yet/Todd Dravland’s crew maintains 175 handheld radios

4. Info to field agencies on future radio purchase 
· 1450 radios bought in last year
· Discussion was held on what is cheaper; to buy radios with the P25 update in them already; or buying a radio without the P25 update and then purchasing the software.
· Denny Gorton stated that he doesn’t see the advantage of paying for the P25 update now.
· Brad Siefvater motioned to recommend not to purchase the P25 upgrade.  Matt Tooley second.  Motion carried.
5. Digital Radio Infrastructure Updates
· Mobile coverage – 98% of the state is covered
· Jeff Pierce and Todd Dravland discussed tower changes to get better coverage.
6. LIFE flight or air specific talk group
· Might not need a talk group – no issues with this.

7. 700MHZ Plan Update
· Todd went over updates with they 700MHZ plan.
· Jeff Pierce is Chairman and Todd Dravland is Vice Chairman for the 700/800MHZ committee.
· Introduced the Council to Caprad – will be put on the website.
8. SCIP Update
· Jeff Pierce discussed the handout and went over the homeland security charts.
NEW BUSINESS:
1. Narrow Banding
· Went over handout
· 2013 mandate, setting date for state mutual aid
· Need to modify FCC license before switching to narrowband from wideband.
· Step 1 – take care of license
· State Radio should do an inventory of radios
· Jeff Pierce suggested coming up with a subcommittee to determine deadlines/guidelines.
· Bob Wilcox thinks it’s a good idea for a subcommittee.
· Denny Gorton asked for volunteers to be on the subcommittee and Todd Dravland, Jeff Ball, John Dalldorf, Steve Christensen, and Bob Fischer were appointed as the Narrow Banding Subcommittee.
· The subcommittee will run drafts by Jeff Pierce first and Jeff will run them by Denny Gorton.
2. Naming Conventions for Talk Groups

· Jeff Pierce discussed handout.  
· Denny Gorton asked for volunteers to be on a committee to look over manual Inter Op and Matt Tooley, Jerry Gabert, and Brad Stiefvater volunteered.
3. Formal Policy in Manual on Programming Privilages, System Key

· Jeff Pierce discussed handout.
· Steve Christensen motioned to adopt 1. a) Commercial dealer will annually review policy/annual refresher training to manual.  Bob Fischer second.  Motion carried.
4. Move of Rapid City Dispatch Center

· Being evicted from airport; the lease will not be renewed
· Offered other location on airport
· USFS offer – will build at Mystic rd site; appropriate $1.9m for new building
· Begin construction 2010/move in 2011-2012
· State Radio is not factored in yet
· A concern about who is going to pay.  Forest Service can’t use federal money
5. Year End Report to Governor

· Jeff Pierce will get done within the next 30 days
6. Teleconferencing

· The Council would like to find out if they can legally hold a teleconference.  Jeff Pierce will look into this.
7. Next Meeting

· Discussion of the next meeting being held on March 17th, Wednesday, in Pierre at 9am.  Backup date will be March 24th at 9am in Pierre.  Tentative
8. Reports
Andy Alban motioned to adjourn; Matt Tooley second; motion carried.

